The Murrayville Village Board met for their monthly meeting September 03, 2024. President Brian
Saxer called the meeting to order followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Those present were President Brian Saxer, Treasurer Rhonda Cors, Trustees Francis Fitzgerald, John
Lonergan, Kevin Braley, Audrey Wardell, Mark Bartimus and Clerk Gina Lonergan. Absent was
Police Chief Derek Suttles.

The August 06, 2024, minutes were read. Trustee Kevin Braley made a motion to approve minutes
as read with Audrey Wardell second. Motion approved with all ayes.

Open Floor:

1. Athletic shed doors are on hold per Doug Megginson.
2. 3Susan Steckel will most likely attend the October meeting to discuss the Audit.
3. Christmas Party - current options are Proud Richards or Evandy’s

There was nothing to report for the Police Department.

Treasurer Rhonda Cors is reporting the account balances for the month. Rhonda will need o add
another lockbox at the bank. Trustee John Lonergan made a motion to approve the treasurer report
with Francis Fitzgerald second. Motion approved with all ayes.

Trustee Kevin Braley reported for the sewer department. The Wastewater treatment plant is doing
well as there are no notes from Steve indicating otherwise. Anthony Miller has been given current

forms needed for moving forward with Phase 3. There are ten residents on the shut offlist. There

were five deposits of $14,108.61 and two refunds.

Trustee John Lonergan is reporting for the cemetery. There has been a complaint made regarding
Carol VanBebber's stone being chipped. Daws will be looking into it. $315 has been made to the
cemetery in memorials for Rodney Reid.

Trustee Audrey Wardell has read through the monthly bills. Trustee John Lonergan made a motion
to approve bills as read with Mark Bartimus second. Motion approved with all ayes.

Trustee Audrey Wardell is reporting for Parks & Property. The nets at the ball field have been taken
down. There has been a reservation made at the park for October. Electricity has been requested
and a check for $25 has already been received by the board.

Trustee Francis Fitzgerald is reporting for streets. Wes has finished with patching. Davidsmeyers
have us on the list for oil & chip. Wes has already repaired the culvert on the corner of Brogdon that
was damaged by a tree removal company.

Trustee Mark Bartimus for Public Safety has spoken with Bill Irlam regarding trimming of some trees
that need to be trimmed.

Clerk Gina Lonergan had nothing to report.

With nothing new to report, Trustee John Lonergan made a motion to adjourn with Kevin Braley
second. Motion approved with all ayes.

Clerk, Gina Lonergan



